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After a fire, many people are eager to see their property to assess the damage and salvage what they can. Although this department doesn’t advise you to enter a fire affected property, if you do, please be aware of the following dangers and take precautions.
CAUTION:  Burn Ash can be irritating to the skin, eyes, nose and throat. Also, ash from burned structures may contain harmful substances such as arsenic, asbestos and lead. 
Entering the property:
[bookmark: _GoBack]People are advised wear a hard hat, long sleeved shirt, long pants, sturdy closed-toed shoes and eye protection if they are entering fire damaged property.  Fire damaged trees and tree limbs can fall suddenly. Tree roots may still be smoldering underground, so do not walk near fire damaged trees.  Downed fences, power lines can be a tripping hazard. Propane tanks could be leaking.
Affected, but Still Standing Structures:
This department advises against entering affected standing structures until they have been deemed safe to enter. Damaged walls, stairways, railings, roofs, chimneys, etc. can collapse. When opening storage cabinets, the materials inside could have moved into unstable positions and could fall.

Destroyed Structures:
This department warns that entering the footprint of a fire destroyed structure can be dangerous. Besides potentially harmful ash, there could be nails, broken glass, exposed wires, sharp metals and plastics that can cause cuts and puncture wounds.  These other dangers may be hard to see because of the ash.  If you do enter the burned footprint of the structure, please take the following minimum precautions:
· Wear long sleeved shirt, long pants and sturdy, closed-toed shoes
· Wear eye protection, gloves
· Wear an N-95 rated respirator 
Do not allow children and pets near the burned structure footprint. Being closer to the ground, they are more likely to encounter ash that has been “kicked-up” or blown around and are not likely to recognize other dangers.
This information is meant to identify the primary hazards with entering a wildfire burned area.  If activities are inherently more dangerous, such as chain-sawing or debris removal, then greater precautions should be used.
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